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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 3rd January 2017
 November  
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Blethyn welcomed everyone to the meeting and wished all a happy new year. 
Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr A Thomas, Cllr Dave Reed, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson and PCSO Stone
2. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies and informed the Clerk that there had been no crimes over the last month, however there had been a number of anti-social behaviour incidents reported. 
3. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had no general Council business to discuss, however he had had a complaint from a visitor to the area but children riding horses in a way which did not appear to be properly supervised.  CC Thomas explained he had discussed this matter with the complainant but knew she had reported the matter to the police.  
4. Public Session

There were no members of the public present but they did not wish to raise any matters.
5. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
No matters raised.
6. To consider areas that could be protected under the FIT scheme and evidence found re ownership of King George V Field
Cllr Reed had identified a number of possible areas for protection, Cllr Hammond was going to look at these and add any additional areas.  It was confirmed that the Council did not wish to see any expansion to the current traveller site so wished the remainder of this field to become protected.
AP Clerk will roll this over to the February agenda. 
The Clerk also confirmed that the VoG had confirmed that the King George V Field was not under their ownership. 
7. To review and approve budget for FY17/18 (circulated in meeting pack)
The previously circulated budget was reviewed and discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Keith Jones that this budget be accepted as seen; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones and agreed by all.
It was RESOLVED to accept the FY 17/18 budget as circulated. 
8. To agree precept FY17/18
Given the budget that had been agreed, it was agreed that the precept for FY 17/18 be kept at the prior year figure of £10,260.  

AP Clerk to contact VoG with agreed precept amount

9. To agree recipients of VoG Christmas CASH Grant 
At this point Cllr Reed declared his interest as member of the Old School Room Committee and Cllr Blethyn confirmed his interest as member of the Treoes Hall Committee.  Neither Councillor took part in the discussion or vote.  There was a short discussion around the £315 received for the Christmas CASH grant.  It was proposed by Cllr Brookes that £50 be provided to The Old School Room towards the costs of their Christmas event and the remainder be split between Treoes Hall and Llangan Hall.  This was seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed by all.

The Clerk then drew up the three cheques, with £50 to The Old School Room (Chq #100988), £132.50 to Treoes Hall ( Chq # 100990) and £132.50 to Llangan Hall (Chq# 100989).
10. To consider Community Centre Reports 
Cllr Blethyn explained that the Ogmore Vale Silver Band had had a concert at the hall.  There had been no New Year’s Eve event due to a lack of ticket sales.  There was shortly going to be a Michael Buble Tribute night evening with proceeds for this and from the Silver Band concert going to a concert charity.  Cllr Blethyn also confirmed there were current funds of approx. £5,200.

The Clerk confirmed she had a Llangan hall update in her Clerks report. 
11. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 5th December November 2016
Cllr Keith Jones proposed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
12.  Matters Arising.
Point 11.4- The Clerk confirmed she now had a contact name regarding the Solar Farm Community Monies and would continue to chase them.
13. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerk explained she had met with representatives from Llangan hall committee and Creative Rural Communities and was in the process of completing the application for the Welsh Government Rural Grant Expression of Interest form.  A copy of which will be sent to this Council once completed.   
Funds as of 28/12/2016 £11,342 (cashbook- including payments to be approved)

Payments to be approved

27/12/2016
Football Goals

100983
£468 (incl VAT)

Receipts 

13-Dec
XMAS CASH Grant 


£315

28-Dec
Precept



£3,420

Quarterly Bank Reconciliation – This will be sent to Cllr Brookes to review and approve, Cllr Brookes will also be asked to report and sign her approval. 

Quarterly Budget Analysis – The Budget analysis for the quarter ending 31/12/2016 had been previously circulated to review at the meeting.  The Clerk as RFO suggested an increase in the Clerks salary line was needed, due to the additional work the Clerk had carried out with Llangan hall issues, it was agreed to move £250 from the insurance line.  Also an additional £107 was needed for the subscription line for the OVW subscription and it was agreed to transfer that from the stationary and hall rental line. 

AP Clerk to make budgetary changes  
14. To consider any planning matters 
The following planning applications were considered:-

2016/01377/FULPheasant Acre Plants, Llangan- Polytunnel & Glasshouse erection (Part retrospective)

2016/01479/OUT
Land to the West of Cherry Acre, Llangan

Residential development (2 no. detached dormer bungalows)


CC Thomas led a discussion regarding the Land to the West of Cherry Acre, and it was agreed that the Council would object to this planning on the grounds of overdevelopment of the Countryside, thus being against the VoG Planning Policy.  

There were no additional comments to make on the planning applications. 
15. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

16. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Reed wished to report that he had had a number of problems reported to him regarding Llangan broadband capacity.  After a discussion regarding some of the issues being faced and an update from CC Thomas regarding the work being done by Alun Cairns MP on this matter, it was felt that this should be a repeating item on the Council agenda.  

AP Clerk to contact Ed Hunt from BT regarding current proposals for the area  
17. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday February 7th 2017 at 7pm.   The Chair wished everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year.
18. The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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